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Dec/Jan 
Schedule of 

Events 
—————————— 

Dec 10 
Chamber Luncheon 

12PM, WCC 
——————————–—— 

Dec 9 
Feeding SD Food Drop 

12:30-1:30PM, First 
Lutheran 

——————————–—— 
Dec 15 

VFW Bingo 
1-3PM, WCC 

——————————–—— 
Dec 19 

City Council Meeting 
6:30PM, WCC 

————————————- 
Jan 5 

VFW Bingo 
1-3PM, WCC 

———————————-— 
Jan 7 

Community Blood Drive 
1-7PM, WCC 

————————————- 
Jan 8 

Satellite Office Open 
Wall, SD 

————————————–
Jan 9 

City Council Meeting 
6:30PM, WCC 

——————————–—
Jan 14 

Chamber Luncheon 
12PM, WCC 

———————————-— 
Jan 21-23 

Gov Conference on Tourism 
Pierre, SD 

————————————- 
Jan 27 

City Council Meeting 
6:30PM, WCC  

————————————– 

Syrup, Smiles & Santa!! 
     The Christmas season kicked off in style on December 4th with our annual Pancake Supper at 
Wall Drug Café, a fun-filled event that brought holiday cheer to all! 

     About 600 people joined us for supper and to meet the famous Mr. and Mrs. Claus, who delighted 
our smaller guests by handing out Santa sacks, generously provided by the WBACC Retail        
Committee. 

     It was a wonderful night filled with holiday spirit! We look forward to next year’s event and   
extend our heartfelt thanks to our amazing volunteers and everyone at Wall Drug Store for making it 
all possible. 

     Merry Christmas to all! Wishing you a season filled with joy, love, and cherished memories. 



 Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce Meeting Minutes 
November 12, 2024  Noon Luncheon  Wall Community Center 

  

Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce Board Vice-President Liliya Stone called the meeting to order 
at 12:04 PM and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Motion by Susie Kjerstad-Radigan, second by Ron Dinger to approve meeting minutes from the October 
luncheon. Motion carried. Motion by Jenny Patterson to approve the Treasurer’s Report, second by Susie Kjerstad-
Radigan. Motion carried.  

Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce: Katie Bruce: This year’s parade of lights is November 29 
with line-up starting at 5:30PM and the parade at 6PM.  This year’s theme is Best Christmas Movie. We will be giv-
ing out Wall Bucks to our parade winners.  December 4th is the annual pancake supper at Wall Drug Café.  We will 
serve from 5-6:30PM and Santa will arrive at 5PM.  We will do drawings for Wall Bucks and for four $250 shopping 
sprees at Wall Food Center.  The Holiday Sweepstakes will start November 18th and we will do weekly drawings 
during the month of December. The sweepstakes will end December 31st and the final drawing will be on January 
3rd. 
 City of Wall: Mary Williams: A contract for a new city attorney was approved at our last council meeting 
and he took his oath of office.  Nathan Chicoine from Demersseman, Jensen, Tellinghuisen & Huffman firm out of 
Rapid City will be our new legal representation.  The Reed loan was approved, this is a 2-million-dollar loan with a 
5.9% interest rate for 20 years. There was a lien on sales tax approved with this loan.  The loan was for the 4th Ave 
project which was completed $110,000 under budget due to the construction company finding ways to save money 
by paving larger areas at one time.  The 2025 city budget was approved and it is very tight with no increases.  An-
other water leak occurred yesterday so the council approved replacing this old pipe where it is continually break-
ing.  SD Wildland fire would like to make Wall a seat base starting in the Fall of 2025, this is currently under discus-
sion.  Meeting with SDDOT to renew contracts with the state. This has not been done since 2015 and is supposed 
to be done every 5 years. Our city finance officer just became president of the SD Municipal League and will be 
heading to Tampa this week for a conference. 

Wall Economic Development: Rochan Burrell: The annual meeting will be next Wednesday, November 
20

th
.  She is searching for businesses that would be interested in moving into our industrial park.  A housing advi-

sory board was formed and they will be in place to approve developers’ requests for additional funding to build low-
income housing.  These requests are then sent to BHACF for approval. 

National Grasslands Visitor Center: Kelsey Bean: They have slowed down tremendously as visitation 
has slowed down. They are now working on updating manuals. They had an event for bat day this year and visitor 
center hours have been reduced. 

Rodeo Booster Club: Dawn Hilgenkamp: Last month was their auction and they sold signs and donated 
items. They raised a little over $8,000. 

Wall School District: Dr Sally Crowser: They had a great veterans’ program.  The football and volleyball 
season is over and they went great.  Wrestling will start next week.  Girls’ basketball and junior high wrestling had 
a great weekend last week.  One student is going to regionals in Pierre for oral interpretation. The one act play 
cast is set and will perform in January.  Dr Crowser is taking kids to the capital on Dec 2nd to sing.  CTE business is 
coming to a close and hoping to have an open house to show off the new wing soon. CTE classes will start next 
semester. K-12 Christmas program will be on December 9

th
 at 6PM. FFA will be having a work and silent auction 

that same night before the program.  The support from the city and the community is greatly appreciated. 
Wall Ambulance District: Liliya Stone: The fall has been much busier.  In October there were 17 calls, 10 

transports, 7 refusals. There have been lots of incidents on I90 and please remember when you see the ambu-
lance on the side of the road at an accident to slow down.  The calls on the interstate are very dangerous for first 
responders. 



Country Cupboard Food Pantry 
Winter Hours 

September-May 
 

 First, Second & Third Wednesdays 
1:00 pm-4:00 pm 

 

Third Saturday  
9:00 am-11:00 a.m.  

 

For assistance call 515-1289, 454-2185,  
279-2453, or 279-1045 and leave a message. 
This is an equal opportunity establishment. 

 
 
 
 

Wall Satellite Office 
  

OPEN: JAN 8 
9 AM– 11:30 AM &  
12:30 PM– 3:30 PM 

 

 

Wall Community Library: Linda Hiltner: They have completed the library budget. The library director is 
required to be certified and board members need to be accredited. Ester was fully certified last year and will 
need to do it again in 3 years.  This certification is a big accomplishment. 

Golden West: Jody Bielmaier: In a spirit of gratefulness Golden West would like to wish all our custom-
ers and the Wall Chamber of Commerce a Happy Thanksgiving. We also encourage customers to go to our 
website www.goldenwest.com to register for the Customer Appreciation Shop Local Giveaway. The drawing is 
Friday, December 6, 2024. 

West River Electric: Dawn Hilgenkamp: They will be having a tailgating event Nov 21st at Enning at 
4PM. Scholarship applications are due January 29th. You can apply for the Jr/Sr youth tour trip to Washington 
DC online and the deadline is Dec 30th. For WREA’s 85th anniversary they have chosen to put up a rail fence 
around the warm up arena in Wall to contain the sand and they will be putting up a sign to commemorate their 
85th anniversary.  This was previously just old REA poles. 

Wall Drug: Amanda Frink: Daily specials have started and the pancake supper is coming. They will be 
closed on Thanksgiving and closing early on Dec 6th for the Wall Drug Christmas party.  The Christmas sale 
starts Nov 29th. They have started hiring for next season. 

Black Hills Federal Credit Union: Mandi Reuwsaat- They have donated a tree for Festival of Trees for 
the first time in 6 years. They have a cashback credit card and right now there is 3% back.  The credit union 
also offers health savings accounts which do not tax on medical expenses such as x-rays, over-the-counter 
meds, etc. 

First Interstate Bank: Festival of Trees- Nov 22nd 
Conservation Office: Leslie Merrill: They had a booth at the craft fair and spoke to lots of people.  

They also judged the public speaking at the FFA contest.  Jed Kammerer took over Lynn Schell’s positing back 
in April and so anyone looking for help in that area please contact Jed. 

With no other business the meeting was adjourned at 12:41 pm. 

December City 
Council 

Meetings 
 

December 5th at  
6:30PM 

 
December 19th at 

6:30PM 
 

http://www.goldenwest.com




2024 Wall-Badlands Area Chamber of Commerce Membership 

4th Ave. Floral & Gifts 
AimHigh Mobile Detail 

Aflac– Kayla Schad 
American Legion Post 246 
Americas Best Value Inn 

America’s National Park Stores 
Anadah Flavor 

Anderson Investments 
Arneson Auction Services 

Ascend Ag, Inc. 
Badlands & Company 
Badlands Automotive 

Badlands Bodega 
Badlands Frontier Cabins 

Badlands Harley-Davidson  
Badlands National Park 

Badlands National Park Conservancy 
Badlands Natural History Association 

Badlands Observatory 
Badlands Quilters 

Badlands Saloon & Grille 
Badlands Trading Post 

Best Western Plains Motel 
Bev Dartt 
Bin2Quinn 

Black Hills & Badlands Tourism Assoc. 
Black Hills Federal Credit Union 

Black Hills Parks & Forests  
Buffalo Gift Shop 
Candee Kitterman 

Cindy Weaver 
Circle View Guest Ranch 

Common Cents 
Community Education of the Black Hills 

Cornerstone Industries 
Country Cupboard Food Pantry 

Crazy Horse Memorial  
Crew Agency 

Crown Oil 
Cutting Edge Salon 
Dahls Chainsaw Art 

Dan Hauk 
Dakota Mill & Grain 
Dakota Sky Stone 
Dawn Hilgenkamp 

Days Inn 
Donna & Al Crown 

East Pennington County Ambulance  
East Pennington Co. Conservation Dist. 

East Pennington County Transit 
EconoLodge 

EDWARD JONES/Hal Bailey  
Evangelical Free Bible Church 

Evergreen Office Solutions 
Farm Bureau Financial Services 
Farm Credit Services of America 

Freedom & Flash Fireworks 
First Interstate Bank 

First Lutheran Church 
Golden West Telecommunications  

Hansen’s Inn 
Harlan & Lori Walker 

Hub International Insurance 
Hustead Law Office, P.C. 

Juanita Schroeder 
Judy Goldhammer 

Jonny Creighton Winn 
Karen Soderquist Team/ ReMax Results 

Kari Welsh 
Larry Eisenbraun 

Linda Hiltner 
Lindsy Reagle 
M & M Sales 

Mama Law Photography 
Mary Williams 

Meals on Wheels 
Melanie Shull 

Minuteman Missile NHS 
Monument Health Wall Clinic  

Naja Shriners/ 4 Rivers Shrine Club 
Nanna’s Mercantile 

Nohr Wortmann Engineering 
Out West Quilts & Fabric 

Pat Hustead 
Pennington County Commissioners 

Pennington County Courant 
Prairie Homestead 

Quinn VFW 
Rick Hustead  

Robert Sharp & Associates 
Ron Dinger 

Rush Funeral Home 
Salty Steer 

Sander Sanitation Service 
Sarah Hustead 

Shearer’s Western Dakota Ranch Vac. 
Singing Horse Trading Post 

Sleepy Hollow RV Park 

Small Town Glo 
St. Patrick’s Catholic Church 

Sue’s Avon 
Sunshine Inn  

Super 8 
SWIFTEC Inc. 

The Little Outpost 
Travelodge 

Triangle B&B  
Treat U Boutique 

USDA Forest Service/Natl. Grasslands 
Wakin Bacon 

Wall Auto Livery 
Wall Auto Repair & Glass 

Wall Booster Club 
Wall Building Center & Construction 

Wall Community Library 
Wall Dairy Queen 
Wall Drug Store 

Wall Economic Development 
Wall Food Center 

Wall Golf Association 
Wall Rodeo Booster Club 
Wall School District #51-5  

Wall United Methodist Church 
Wasta VFD 
Wayne Shull 

Welsh’s Motel 
West River Electric Association 

Western Dakota Tech 
Wheelin’ to Wall  
Zoe’s Creationz 

Chamber Luncheon: 
December 10th at 12 PM 
Wall Community Center 

Lunch Provided! 

B OA RD  OF  D I REC TOR S  

W ALL-B AD LAND S  A REA  C HAMBER  OF  C OMMER CE  

President: Gina Kraut 
Vice Pres: Liliya Stone  

Tres: Wayne Shull 

Amanda Kjerstad 
Ashley Kier  
Molly Lytle 

Brandy Kammerer 
Lex Heathershaw 

Savannah Williamson 


